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Sierra Nevada Republican Women\ 

Meeting Minutes 

July 12, 2017 

Call to Order:  SNRW President, Barbara McRoberts called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon. Marie 

Schnook gave the invocation and Assemblyman Jim Wheeler led members and guests in our Pledge of Allegiance. 

Introduction of Dignitaries: President Barbara introduced Secretary of State, Barbara Cegavske; Deputy 

Secretary of State for Elections, Wayne Thorley; Assemblyman, Jim Wheeler; Commissioner, Dave Nelson; As-

sessor, Doug Sonneman; DCRCC 2nd Vice Chair, Marti Deputy; DCRCC Treasurer, Mary Lou Gervie and DCRW 

President, Janet Freixas. 

Guest Speaker:  1st VP, Mary Porter introduced our guest speaker, Secretary of State, Barbara Cegavske.   She 

opened her remarks by indicating that it had been a pleasure working with Assemblyman Wheeler, and she de-

scribed the 2017 legislative session as a good one for her office.  Barbara reported that 7 of the 8 bills her office 

presented had been passed, but with a number of revisions, additions and deletions to each of these bills. 

She introduced Deputy Secretary of State for Elections, Wayne Thorley.  Deputies of the 8 Divisions of the Secre-

tary of Stateôs office had reviewed all of the bills that had been introduced.  They attempted to meet with the bill-

sponsoring legislators for discussion.  Only one legislator failed to participate in this process. 

The budget for her office was approved.  It included $8,000,000 for voting machines.  She added that the Gaming 

Commission certifies the accuracy of these machines and does not charge for doing so. 

She addressed issues regarding the Presidential Voter Fraud Commission. Hundreds of telephone calls asking that 

she not give out the information requested by the commission have been received.  Under Nevada law she is re-

quired to provide the requested information, and has done so.  Because 3 lawsuits have been filed, she doubts the 

commissionôs July 19 meeting will go forward.  She referenced ñfake newsò generated by CNN pertaining to the 

recently held Secretary of Stateôs meeting in Indianapolis.  She added, however, that Nevada journalists, including 

Orrin Johnson and John Ralston, have been supportive of her position. 

Barbara and Wayne took several questions.  Barbara explained that the Legislature did not pass the portion of AB 

45 requiring mandatory training for field voter registrars.  However, voluntary training will be made available.  

Wayne said a press release would be issued with a link to the Sec. of State website for this training. 

No new legislation was passed effecting PAC reporting requirements.  As of 2019 all candidates for office will be 

required to supply itemized credit card expenditures. 

Barbara could not divulge specific information about ongoing voter fraud investigations.   She will provide more 

information about this when she can. Her office is working with voter registration agencies to improve the process.   

Wayne described his divisionôs crosschecks to determine accuracy of the voter roll.  He identified the Electronic 

Registration Information Center and the Interstate Crosscheck Program along with US Post Office National 

Change of Address files, Social Security, and vital records departments as entities with databases checked regular-

ly to keep the voter rolls accurate.  When asked whether potential fraudulent voter registration should be reported, 

Wayne responded that it should be reported to his division with evidence or proof. 

Barbara and Wayne remained following the meeting to answer other questions of members. 
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Officerôs Reports: 

Treasurer:  Treasurer Jacie Peters reported that the SNRW bank balance was $9,868.38.  Beryl Miller won 

$83.00 in the sustainability drawing.  Jan Muzzy won the free lunch drawing.  Jacie invited anyone interested in be-

coming our Treasurer next term to get in touch with her.  Jacie, who is term-limited as Treasurer, would be pleased to 

provide training.  

Membership:  2nd VP Bonnie Robinson reported that currently there are 68 members and 32 associates.  She encour-

aged furtherance of member applications and emphasized the importance of  additional associate applications.  Guests 

at the meeting introduced themselves. They included Judy Finka, Mary Menz, Reita Gorseth, Marti Deputy, Linda Holly 

and Judy Walsh. 

Old Business:   

President Barbara still is collecting books to donate to the Douglas County Library, and she will continue to do so 

through August. 

New Business: 

Minden-Tahoe Airport Manager, Bobbi Thompson provided information about the air show to be held at our airport on 

October 7 & 8.  She provided informational fliers and also provided two family passes to SNRW valued at $50.00 for 

club use. 

Sally Willey gave her Caring for America report.  In June, 36 boxes were sent to our troops at a cost of $624.60.  To 

date, 139 boxed have been mailed at a cost of $2411.65.  The next mailing will take place in late September.  Sally 

read a thank you letter from Andrew Hempel. 

Reporting for DCRCC, Lynn Muzzy advised that providing information about mechanics of voter registration is under-

way.  He said that a tax payerôs town hall was to be held this evening (7/12) at Hamdogs.  He referred members and 

guests to fliers that Linda Holly had placed at each table inviting them to the Bring-A-Friend BBQ that DCRCC is 

holding on Saturday, August 5.  RSVP slips for the event had been placed at each table.  Signed slips were collected by 

Linda and put in place for the drawing for 2 free tickets to the BBQ.  Winners were Beryl and Bob Miller. 

President Barbara encouraged members to attend the NvFRW convention in Las Vegas to be held from October 13ï15.  

SNRW can send 6 voting delegates as well as our president for voting purposes.  NvFRW Northern Director Diane 

Baranowski asked that our club present a ñConstitutional Conventionò similar to the June meeting presentation of 

SNRWôs Constitution Committee.  SNRW members interested in being a part of this presentation at the October 

NvFRW convention should contact President Barbara. 

1st VP Mary Porter announced that our August speaker will be Judge Michael Gibbons.  She also announced that Attor-

ney General Adam Laxalt recently confirmed that he will be the speaker at our 9/11 Memorial Dinner.  She invited any 

members desiring to help with this event contact her. 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Porter on behalf of Recording Secretary, Birgit Okamoto 
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